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January 4, 2024

Town of Nottingham
PO Box 114
Nottingham, NH 03290

Dear Sir/Madam,

Arrangements have been made by the New Hampshire Department of Transportation to hold a Public
Officials/Public Informational Meeting to discuss the replacement of the bridge located on Route 152 over the
North River in the Town of Nottingham.

Due to the deteriorated condition of the bridge, the superstructure and substructure will be replaced. There will
be a short-term closure of the road with a detour around the site. This project will not have an Adverse Effect on
historic properties. A “No Historic Properties Affected” Memo was signed in January 2023. Additional
information will be provided at the public informational meeting.

The meeting will be held on Monday, January 22, 2024 at the Nottingham Community Center, 139 Stage Road,
Nottingham, NH as part of the regularly scheduled Selectboard’s meeting starting at 6:30 pm.

The purpose of this meeting is to present citizens and public officials with information regarding the proposed
project and to solicit public input in order to ensure that project decisions meet public transportation needs,
community goals, and protect and enhance the environment.

In anticipation that the Selectmen, Planning Board, and other Town bodies will be in attendance, we suggest that
these bodies officially post the meeting to assure compliance with the State’s Right-to-Know Law. In that regard,
we have enclosed several notices of this meeting and would appreciate it if you would have them posted in
prominent places in the Town to inform as many citizens as possible. We will be advertising this meeting in the
appropriate newspapers.

NHDOT programs and services will be administered in accordance with the requirements of Title VI of the Civil
Rights Act of 1964 and all applicable regulations to ensure nondiscrimination. Anyone needing mobility
assistance, sign language, foreign language interpreter services, or information in alternate formats must contact
the NHDOT Bureau of Right-of-Way via phone: 603-271-3222, TTY: 1-800-735-2964. Notification of the need
for assistance must be made at least seven business days prior to this meeting/hearing.

If you have any questions or need any additional information regarding the proposed project, please call (603)
271-2731. It is hoped that you will plan to attend the meeting.

Sincerely,
ATV [6Y .“ quﬁa

ason A. Tremblay, P.E.
Project Manager
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Department of Transportation

NOTICE OF PUBLIC INFORMATIONAL MEETING

THIS PROJECT WILL INVOLVE THE REPLACEMENT
OF THE BRIDGE THAT CARRIES
NH 152 OVER NORTH RIVER

NOTTINGHAM COMMUNITY CENTER
139 STAGE ROAD
NOTTINGHAM, NH

JANUARY 22,2024 AT 6:30 PM

The purpose of this meeting is to present citizens and public officials with information regarding the proposed project and
to solicit public input in order to ensure that project decisions meet public transportation needs, community goals, and protect
and enhance the environment.

NHDOT programs and services are administered by the requirements of Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 and all
applicable regulations to ensure nondiscrimination. Should you need this information in alternate formats please contact
the NHDOT Public Information Office at info@dot.nh.gov, or by phone at (603) 271-6495, PO Box 483, Concord, NH

03302-0483, TDD access: Relay NH 1-800-735-2964.

THE PUBLIC IS INVITED AND ENCOURAGED TO ATTEND

Nottingham
40612




